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From: Tyler Duvelius <tyler@ohcef.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, August 19, 2020 10:12 AM
To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov>
Subject: Written Testimony for Emerson Creek Wind Farm (Docket No. 18-1607-EL-BGN)
 
To Whom It May Concern:
 
Attached, please find written-only testimony in reference to Emerson Creek Wind Farm (Docket No.
18-1607-EL-BGN). I would be happy to discuss further should any members of the Board have
questions or wish to discuss my testimony in greater detail. My contact information can be found in
my email signature.
 
Respectfully,
 
Tyler M. Duvelius
Executive Director
Ohio Conservative Energy Forum
Phone: 513-582-4310
E-mail: tyler@ohcef.org
www.ohcef.org

CAUTION: This is an external email and may not be safe. If the email looks suspicious, please do not
click links or open attachments and forward the email to csc@ohio.gov or click the Phish Alert
Button if available. 
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TO:  Ohio Power Siting Board Members 


FROM: Tyler M. Duvelius, Executive Director, Ohio Conservative Energy Forum 


DATE:  August 19, 2020 


SUBJECT: Emerson Creek Wind Farm (Docket No. 18-1607-EL-BGN, Emerson Creek) 


 


My organization, the Ohio Conservative Energy Forum (OHCEF), believes in the value of an all-


of-the-above energy portfolio for the state of Ohio. We recognize our state’s rich history of 


generating coal and natural gas and the jobs and economic prosperity that has accompanied 


those forms of energy. We see similar opportunities, for new regions of our state, with 


renewable forms of energy. One such opportunity is the Emerson Creek Wind Farm which you 


are presently considering. 


 


OHCEF views new, clean energy development as a way to push Ohio’s economy forward, to 


enhance our national security, and to continue to inspire energy innovation in the Buckeye 


State. Wind energy maintains extremely low operating costs while providing temporary jobs 


and lifelong careers. For example, the Emerson Creek Wind Farm would create over 150 


temporary construction jobs and 15 permanent positions. The constructions jobs – 


predominantly in-state, union jobs – will provide work as construction around Ohio has largely 


slowed in the wake of the COVID-19 pandemic.  


 


In addition to bringing desperately needed jobs, Emerson Creek Wind Farm will also provide 


$54 million in school payments and $27 million in county and township payments, without 


requiring an increase in taxes or government spending. Finally, it should be noted that this 


project is set to provide $51.3 million in payments to landowners, many of whom are farmers. 


From a financial standpoint, Emerson Creek Wind Farm is a win-win-win proposition. 


 


For these reasons, I encourage you to approve the Emerson Creek Wind Farm (Docket No. 18-


1607-EL-BGN, Emerson Creek). I would be happy to further discuss my written testimony with 


members of the Board at any time. 
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